
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING – February 22, 2010 
 
Present:     Richard Bielefield,  John J. Strasser, Margo Connors 
                  Jennifer Gaudette 
       
Guests:      Chief Wentworth, Nick DeMayo 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon.  
 
The Selectmen signed the 2010 Town Meeting Warrant and the MS 6 Budget of the 
Town.  The warrant is posted at the Sugar Hill Meeting House, the Carolina Crapo 
Building and will be available on the website.  www.sugarhillnh.org 
 
The Selectmen received a $100.00 donation from the North Country Chamber Players. 
 
The Selectmen signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for William Norton, Map 218, 
Lot 38. 
 
CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Board on Police Department business.  Chief 
Wentworth advised the board of a new agreement with Littleton Pet Center with a $20.00 
per day charge.  The center is used when stray dogs are picked up in Town.  Every effort 
is made to find the owner prior to utilizing the center.  Chief Wentworth discussed a new 
scam that an elderly couple in Sugar Hill were the victims of.  The caller pretends that the 
grandchild needs money and requests money to be wired.  The Chief notified the 
Selectmen that two residents were involved in an altercation in Littleton. 
 
Reminder of the Lafayette and Profile SB2 Hearings to be held at the Carolina Crapo 
Building on Tuesday March 23 at 4:00 and 4:30PM. 
 
The Selectmen approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meeting House by the North Country 
Home Health & Hospice for their annual volunteer appreciation dinner on April 22, 2010. 
 
The Selectmen will send the assessing contract from Trumbull Associates to the 
Department of Revenue for review. 
 
MR. DE MAYO asked the board if they would put the budget and revenue hand outs 
from the budget hearing up on the website.  The Selectmen responded that they will be 
putting up the warrant and that has more information.  Also that Town Reports will be 
available next week.  It was noted that unless you attend the hearing the information on 
the hand outs is not that clear.  The revenue page especially is estimated and done 
conservatively by the board. 
 
The Town Moderator James Snyder will be in on March 1, 2010 to discuss the upcoming 
warrant with the Board of Selectmen. 
 



MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of February 8, 2010, seconded 
by MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
 
MS. CONNORS  made a motion to enter non-public session at 6:15PM to discuss 
welfare applications and police personnel, seconded by MR. STRASSER.  
 
MS. CONNORS made a motion to seal the nonpublic minutes and adjourn the meeting at 
6:45 PM, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD. The next scheduled meeting will be on 
Monday, March 1, 2010 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30PM. 
 
 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette  
Administrative Assistant 
 
 

 
 


